Newsletter 14th July 2023



In His Name, the Most Kind, the Most Merciful

Hujjat Primary School Brookshill, Harrow Weald, HA3 6RR

e: <u>office@hujjatprimary.org</u> w: <u>www.hujjatprimary.org</u>

t: 020 8189 9730

Message from the Acting Headteacher

Asalaam Alaikum parents and carers

It has been a bright and busy week and the children really enjoyed meeting their new class teachers on Transition Day, as well as carrying out various engaging and fun activities.

Your children's End of Year reports will be accessible today at 4pm: Years 1 and 2 via Google Classroom and EYFS through email by the Office. I have also attached additional information about pupil reports which I hope you will find useful. Please do not hesitate to talk about your child's learning during the celebration of learning sessions next week on Wednesday 19th and Thursday 20th July from 3.00-3.30pm.

If you haven't already, please take some time to complete a parent survey (extended till 17th July) using the link below; this will help us to build on our strengths and make further improvements, whereby our children will continue to thrive. https://forms.gle/MeXYZYejYtjHedk37

Wishing you all a blessed weekend,

Mrs Saad

Acting Headteacher

Message from the Faith Advisor

This week, in our assembly, we revisited verse 39 from Surah An-Najm, Chapter 53, which says:

"Nothing belongs to man except what he strives for."

The verse teaches us that man will reap the fruits of his efforts so we should strive and make effort towards that we want to achieve. In our assembly the children and adults reflected on this verse and saw how the Prophet Muhammad lived and taught this teaching of the Quran. In the story, the Prophet Muhammad not only showed excellence but also helped others develop the value of excellence. We reflected on how we can show excellence ourselves but also teach excellence to others by sharing our skills with others.

May Allah, guide us all to continue build our excellence as a family, by applying the teachings of this inspiring verse from the Holy Quran.

Mrs Jessa

Faith Advisor

Polite Reminder

We kindly ask parents and carers to park safely in the mornings and afterschool when dropping off and collecting children. The school Travel Plan demarcates all parking spaces available to parents to use and we would be grateful if you are considerate our residents and health & safety.



Sports Day Reminder and Update

This year our Sports Day is on <u>Tuesday 18th July in the school Hall,</u> Key Stage 2 Playground and MUGA.

There is NO parking available.

There will be a variety of events such as sprints, obstacle, and Hula Hoop races, as well as games like target throwing and bean bag catching.

Children are requested to come wearing a T-shirt in their house colour. If your child does not have a T-shirt in their house colour, they should come wearing their school polo shirt and we will provide them. Kindly ensure children have a refillable water bottle and wear hats and sun cream depending on the weather.

Parents are invited to join us, and cheer so please diarise referring to the schedule below:

Reception classes: 9.15am-10.00am Year 1 classes: 10.15am-11.00am Year 2 classes: 11.15am-12.15pm

Parents are requested to arrive on time and leave as soon as their child/ children's events have finished, allowing other year groups to join in.

Please note: images are only for personal viewing and should not be shared on social media.

If we are faced with adverse weather, the activities will be moved to the school hall, in which case, unfortunately, the event will only be for HPS staff and children.



Pupil of the Week

Al-Haqq (RH) Tamara A E

Tamara has shown our value of excellence this year as she has worked extremely hard in consistently improving her work. She has worked hard to develop her reading, and this is proved through her lovely writing - which she is initiating in her own free time. Tamara is a kind and caring member of RH who is always looking out for her peers and helping them also improve their behaviour and attitude towards learning. Keep working hard Tamara!

Al-Kareem (1A) Ali J

Ali has demonstrated the values of compassion and integrity over the school year. Ali consistently does the right thing and has very strong values and morals. He does not let others distract him and helps others around him focus due to his calm and caring character. Ali has been trying his best across all subjects and puts a lot of effort into his work.

We are so proud of you Ali!

Al-Khaaliq (2S) Yonis A

Yonis has been working really hard this term. He has really embodied the value of excellence from his enthusiastic learning attitude to his kindness and respect for his adults and school environment. It has especially been wonderful to see his efforts to complete his writing, he pays very close attention to detail and strives to add all the features he needs to make his writing excellent! Keep up the good work Yonis!

An-Noor (RW) Sophia B

This week has been amazing for Sophia. She has consistently upheld the school's value of integrity by always making the right choices. Sophia listens attentively to her teachers and continues to be a wonderful friend to all her classmates.

Well done Sophia, for always being a great role model in An-Noor class.

Al-Hakeem (1AZ) Laith A S

Laith has been trying really hard to work independently and improve his handwriting. He is a very giving, generous boy who loves to spoil his peers and make them laugh constantly. He regularly impresses the PE teachers with his super strength and sonic speed. We are very proud of your progress and how you have been developing your mindfulness when thinking of how to be a good friend. Keep up the awesome work!

Al-Waahhab (2AS) Zahra K

Zahra is a diligent student who works hard in all subjects. She demonstrates great enthusiasm for learning and actively lessons. Zahra is an exemplary role model to her peers in Al-Wahhaab class, consistently following class rules and making wise decisions.

Keep up the good work Zahra!



Habib the Hujjat Primary Attendance Bear An-Noor Class

Well done for being the class with the highest attendance this week at 97%

Our target attendance is 96% and above.

Timings for September 2023

Please see below a snapshot of the revised timings and collection points for children from September 2023. Kindly ensure children are at school on time and maintain at least 96% attendance.

Year Group	Start of the day	End of the day	Drop off/ Collection
EYFS	8.30-8.45am	3.15-3.30pm	EYFS classes
Year 1	8.30-8.45am	3.15-3.30pm	Year 1 classes
Year 2	8.30-8.45am	3.15-3.30pm	Year 2 classes
Year 3	8.30-8.45am	3.15-3.30pm	Key Stage 2 playground gate *if it is raining teachers will dismiss children from the school hall

Our term times are on our school website; please refer to these when to maintain healthy attendance for your children.

https://hujjatprimary.org/term-dates

Dates for Your Diary

Sports Day	Tuesday 18 th July
Celebration of Learning	Wednesday 19 th July 3.00-3.30 pm Thursday 20 th July 3.00-3.30 pm
Friends of Hujjat Primary School Potluck	Wednesday 19 th July 3.30-4.45pm
Last Day of term No Wrap Around Care on the last day of term	Friday 21st July (school finishes for pupils at 1.30pm)
Children return back to school for 2023-2024 academic year	Thursday 7 th September